Prime Minister Jean-Claude Juncker presents the Luxembourg government’s position on the Iraq issue at the Chamber of Deputies

During the government’s question time at the Chamber of Deputies on 11 February 2003, Prime Minister Jean-Claude Juncker answered to the questions of the MPs and stated the Luxembourg government’s position on the Iraq crisis. The Prime Minister also announced that the Iraq issue will be debated in Parliament on 20 February 2003.

Extracts of the Prime Minister’s speech:

“Every war is a political defeat. (…) From the beginning to the end of a war, a great number of children, men and women do suffer, and for many of them, the suffering will continue long after the war is over.“ (...)

“Iraq has violated all the UN resolutions, 15 until recently, serving the same purpose [of disarmament].“ (...)

“According to a Security Council resolution, Iraq must provide evidence for the efficient destruction of its weapons of mass destruction. For that reason the burden of proof rests with Iraq, not the UN!” (...)

“We are not the only ones to hope that the threat of war will not lead to actual war but will prevent it. Therefore, together with many others, do we aspire to increase the UN inspections in staff and material.” (…)

“War is not a solution. However, to do nothing is no solution either.“ (…)

“International law, if it respects itself and wants to be respected, cannot do without international sanctions. These sanctions must be taken within the UN and its Security Council, which both must attempt everything possible before applying the ultimate sanction of war. Resolution 1441 must be given any possible opportunity to be implemented. If Saddam Hussein fails to grasp this opportunity, the decision lies with the Security Council.” (…)

“We are well aware of our obligation of assistance towards our alliance partners and do understand the position of our neighbours and the situation of the European Union.” (…)

“The Government has been called upon to actively participate in reasserting the cohesion of the European Union. That is what I have done, what Mrs Polfer has done, and what others more have done too.” (…)

“Following the UN inspectors’ report of 27 January and the decision of the UN Security Council to increase the pressure on Iraq, we thought that the moment has arrived to react and to look into the wishes, fears and problems of Turkey, a neighbouring country of Iraq and the only NATO member bordering Iraq. Turkey, our ally, is feeling threatened and therefore calls upon article 4 of the NATO Treaty.” (…)

“We are also among those who seriously consider their obligations within the framework of the North Atlantic Treaty. “ (…)

“Both Mrs Polfer and myself will commit ourselves in next Monday’s and Tuesday’s sessions to generate a common, unwavering and substantial position that responds to the European Union’s peace ambitions.”

